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WACOM HAM  

 Here it is October already! Where has the summer gone? With the onset of autumn comes 

the beginning of the antenna season. Yes this is the time we all try to get our last projects com-

pleted. I encourage all members to ask for help and never under estimate the danger of working 

on antenna projects alone. Please contact any officer of WACOM or another member and ask for some help with these 

projects. Remember we are a club and thatôs what we do best, is help one another. 
 

It has been a very busy September that included:  

¶ The West Alexander Fair where we demonstrated to several thousand people that amateur radio is alive and well. 

We met and encouraged those that wanted to get involved to join us. 

¶ We did two 5K runs that we provided communications for. The Washington Christian Outreach     and the IC run. 

¶ The New General Class that started a few weeks ago has started great with more students joining every week. We 

have a total of 3 YLôS and 4 OMôS in the General Class. Bill NY9H is doing a fantastic job of combining learning 

and fun and hands on to teach the General Class. 

 

 WACOM again this year has been very busy. But it has been fun and the club has been very involved with the 

community. I want to relay to the club the thank you I received from a County Commissioner and the IC Church Pastor 

talking about how gifted our community was that we have volunteers like us to contribute our skills to help their fellow 

community citizens and still do it as a hobby that they enjoy and want to share. And we did our communications well 

and very professional. 
 

 I hope everyone had a safe and enjoyable summer. I feel this year we have had some great general meetings, but 

as always if you have suggestions weôd like to hear them. Sometimes it can take a while to find someone for a particular 

subject and availability can be an issue. Also we are always looking for short subjects especially on things our members 

have done. 

 So I hope to see you all at the October meeting... Bring along a friend or someone you think might be interested 

in Amateur Radio. And always remember when working around antennas, Safety is always first! 
   

    73, N3TIR 

    Bud Plants. 

Presidents Message October 2011 

October 2011  
Washington Amateur Communications Inc. 

Editorõs Message 

Hello!  Well, this is the first edition of  the WACOM HAM Newsletter that I have ever created. 

To say I have big shoes to fill after the sad passing of Jacque (N3ZEL) is an understatement! I 

will need help from you all with articles and photos you think can be added to our monthly 

newsletter.  Please feel free to offer comments and suggestions for improvementñI am always 

open to feedback!  Photos of your ham shackõs would be welcome as well!  Have a great month! 

73 Ken FrankenberyñAA3GM 
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Craig KB3RHRõs 

Special demonstration of  military backpack radios  

At the WACOM general meeting 

September 1, 2011 7:30 
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Pictures from the WACOM Meetingñ1 September 2011 

By N3TIR  

New WACOM vest being modeled by John N3GHR ! 

All  Photos from N3TIR 

New WACOM Tablecloth Sign! 

WACOM Awarded by ARRL! 
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A MEMORIAL TO CELEBRATE THE LIFE OF  

JACQUE GOSSELIN, N3ZEL 

OCTOBER 15, 2011 

1:00 P.M. UNTIL WHENEVER 

AT òTHE POINTó GROVE IN NORTH PARK  

A $5.00 DONATION FOR THE YOUNG LADIES RADIO LEAGUE IS REQUESTED 

WE ASK THAT EVERYONE BRINGS A COVERED DISH 

 HAMBURGERS, HOTDOGS, SODA, AND BEER WILL BE PROVIDED  

WE WILL HAVE A 50/50 RAFFLE WITH THE PROCEEDS GOING TO THE YLRL  

THERE WILL ALSO BE A òCOOKINGó GIFT BASKET FOR RAFFLE THAT WE ASK 
THAT EVERYONE BRINGS ONE ITEM FOR IT.  THE ITEM CAN BE FOOD OR A 
KITCHEN TOOL.  THE PROCEEDS OF THIS RAFFLE WILL ALSO GO TO THE 

YLRL.   

THERE WILL ALSO BE A PROFESSIONAL FIREWORKS DISPLAY DONATED BY PY-
ROTECHNICS 

 

JACQUE GOSSELIN, N3ZEL (SK) 
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How would we handle this? --from ARRL website. 
Missouri Hams Help Out When 911 Service Goes Down  

TAGS: amateur radio, amateur radio operators, Area Amateur Radio, ARES® group, county emer-

gency management, emergency management director, major disaster, Missouri, radio amateurs  

09/14/2011 

 

It doesn't take a major disaster for Amateur Radio to step in and save the day. Around 9 PM on Sep-

tember 5, a cable cut completely isolated the Johnson County 911 Center in Warrensburg, Missouri, 

impacting landline, Internet and cellular service. Johnson County -- home to Whiteman Air Force 

Base -- is located just east of the Kansas City metro area. 

 

Johnson County's emergency plan called for the telephone company to transfer all 911 calls to the 

Henry County 911 facility in Clinton, Missouri; Henry County is the next county south of Johnson 

County. But an equipment problem at Henry County's center prevented the transfer from completing 

successfully. Calls were then routed to the Benton County 911 Center in Warsaw, Missouri; Benton 

County is the next county west of Henry County. This transfer was successful and calls started com-

ing in to Warsaw. Unfortunately, Warsaw is more than 40 miles from Warrensburg, and the two cen-

ters were unable to establish communication using the county VHF radio facilities. 

 

It was then that radio amateurs were brought in to provide communications support. Johnson County 

Emergency Management Director Gloria Michalski, KC0TPB, activated the Johnson County ARES® 

group, while Benton County Emergency Management Director Gary England, KC0ZYL, activated 

the Benton County ARES® group. Amateur Radio operators from both groups reported to their re-

spective Emergency Operations Centers, and using the VHF repeater facility operated by the War-

rensburg Area Amateur Radio Club, quickly established reliable communications. Hams relayed the 

911 calls between the two centers, with the hams in Benton County handing the calls off to Warrens-

burg officials for dispatch. 

 

"Many people think a major disaster is the only time ARES® members may be called into action," 

said ARRL Missouri Section Emergency Coordinator Kenneth Baremore, W0KRB. "This type of real

-life example helps to point out why we need to have good relationships with our served agencies, as 

well as being prepared to respond at a moment's notice. We know about severe storms as they come 

into the area, be it tornadoes or ice storms. But we can't be aware of when a backhoe is going astray." 

 

According to Michalski, radio amateurs remained at both sites until the local telephone company fixed 

the problem at 9:30 AM the next day. While only about 15 calls were transferred, she said that ama-

teurs handled at least one life-critical call. 

 

Calling Amateur Radio operators "awesome!" she said that the service that both ARES® groups pro-

vided during the 911 outage was "invaluable. I assure you that this office has a healthy working rela-

tionship with our ARES® group. They are always there for us and the community. I use every oppor-

tunity to promote the group publicly and support their Amateur Radio classes." -- Thanks to Rick 
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WACOM at the West Alexander Fair 2011 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

  

From the left   West Alexander Fair 2010                                     PHOTO N3TIR  

 Craig KB3RHR , Steve KB3SVX (SK), Deb KD8KAC, Bud N3TIR, Jim KC3HW 

KK4YL Sally and KN4AA KEVIN  DENNY K8DKS, WILEY WD8W,  
KK4YL , AND KEVIN KN4AA   




